
 
 

 

   

 March 24, 2024 

                            Worship Times 
Sunday Class                               9:30 AM 
Sunday Worship 10:25-11:45 AM 
Sunday Evening                      6 PM 
Wednesday Night Classes 7:00 PM 
 

TODAY  
9:30 am~Bible Classes 
10:25 am~Morning Worship (Auditorium) 
(Attended nursery available during morning worship for 
birth to age 3) 
6:00 pm~Evening Worship (Fellowship Hall) 

Prayer List 
• We express our heartfelt sympathy to Richard 

Owens at the loss of his cousin Donna McCance, 
age 72, in Oklahoma following a long illness. Her 
funeral was held yesterday in Binger, OK with 
burial in Sweetwater, OK  

• Shannon Jones, pneumonia, is in rehab at NWTH, 
room C521 

• Ken and Sue Rusler and their daughter, Tracy, 
recovering from flu and pneumonia  

• All who are recovering from surgery 
• All who are mourning the loss of loved ones 
• The Gaskins family, former members, their son 

Tye collapsed at track practice recently due to a 
cardiac event. He is in a Lubbock hospital and has 
a very long road ahead of him 

• Those dealing with the aftermath of the wildfires 

Visitors Registration QR Code 
Visitors, please register your attendance today by scanning 
the QR code with your phone. Cards are also available on 
the back of the pew if you prefer written attendance. 

 

LTC needs your help! 
We are taking 60 students and adults to Dallas for 
Leadership Training for Christ. This is an amazing program 
where kids learn to use their talents for God’s glory.  We 
need snacks to help feed these busy teens! Please bring 
donations of single serving chips, snacks, water and 
Gatorades to the building foyer to help with this trip.  
Then, join us Sunday evening on April 7th to see what it’s 
about and to celebrate with the kids.  Thank you! 

Wildfire Relief Donations 
If anyone would like to help out, they are asking for snacks, 
non-perishable food, hygiene items, wipes, formula, 1st aid 
supplies, pet supplies, pillows and blankets. If you feel 
moved to give, we can pick the items up from you or get 
them at the church if you would like to leave them in the 
foyer. If you would like to give monetarily, you can put it in 
a sealed envelope and leave it on Susan’s desk. Please 
continue to pray. The Lord is good, and He is near.  
Kyla Myers 

Student News 
Thank you to everyone who serves and brings desserts 
for Monday Lunch! 

Jeff and Stephanie Lewter (9151 FM 1714) will 
host Monday Night Devo (for HS) this week at 7 pm.  

Caleb and Natalie Stephenson (19001 FM 1714) will 
host Guy's Devo Tuesday night at 7 pm.  

We are having a Spring Huddles Fellowship this 
Wednesday night from 6:30-8:30. Tyson and Leah Clugy 
(7514 Country Road 283) will host the HS, Andrew and 
Courtney Burgoon (315 Country Club Drive) will host the 
JH. I will be able to give a ride to anyone that needs it. Light 
snacks and finger foods will be provided. 

The Student Newsletter will have a lot of information this 
week, including signups for our Spring Retreat, Blessed 
Bounty Rice Packing event, and all of our Summer 
Events! 

---Chris Roberts 

Buff Notes 
The week after spring break is always hard. Everyone is 
tired and moving slower because of their spring break 
activities. The stress of classes and assignments hits 
harder because students realize not many weeks are left. 
Our students who went on our Spring Break Mission Trip 
to Houston had a fantastic week. We worked with kids K-
12, we had the opportunity to serve boxes of food to over 
500 families, and we even got one day at the beach! It was 
an incredible week! I appreciate all of the prayers and 
support that UCC gave us! I ask that you continue to pray 
for Buffs for Christ and that everyone has the strength to 
finish the semester strong!  

---Chance Herron 

Easter Presentation 
On Friday, March 29th 9:30 am, Jonathan Page will be 
presenting a devotional at Palo Duro Retirement Village  
(9 Hospital Dr in Canyon) for the Easter season. 

Everyone is welcome! 

Pantry Items Needed 
Thank you to all of you who always go above and beyond 
to keep our pantry stocked for those in need. We are low 
on the following items:  toilet paper and oats/oatmeal 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

NO fellowship meal or potluck meal in March due to 

Easter Sunday being on the last Sunday in March. 
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Daily Bible Reading Schedule ~March 2024  
24:  John 20  
25:  John 21 and Acts 1 
26:  Acts 2 
27:  Acts 3 
28:  Acts 4 
29:  Acts 5 
30:  Acts 6 

Birthdays/Anniversaries ~ March 2024 
24:  Roger Gist, Hadley Holt, Ken Rusler 
25:  Wanda Hufnagle 
26:  Shelden Breshears, Jacob Ray 
27:  Clay Harper, Van Shelton 
28:  Eddie & Karen Day, Anna Monk, Creed Wright 
29:  Casey Bradshaw, Connor Henley, Reese Shields 
30:  Sue Hollingsworth, Amelia Stephenson 

Attendance for week of March 17, 2024 
Sunday Morning Bible Class………………….……………240 
Sunday Morning Worship……………………….………….354 
Sunday Evening Worship……….………..…………………..95 
Wednesday Evening….………………….…….……..……....209 

Offering for week of March 17, 2024 
Offering……….………………………………….……..$28,486.53 
Average to Date….………….………..………….….$19,344.93 

Northern New Mexico……………………………..….$100.00 
Nicaragua………………………………………………….....$15.00 
Ukraine…………………………………………………...…$165.00 

Baby Congratulations! 
We are happy to announce the healthy arrival of Keldon 
Stanley Rowen, born to Dallis & Michael on March 16. 
Keldon weighed 7 lbs 4 oz and was 21.25 inches long and 
is welcomed by big brothers Quenten and Coleman.  

Wedding Showers 

Keaton Goss and Macy McClish on Sunday, April 7, from  
2-3:30 pm at the home of Kristin Vincent (37 Jynteewood 
Circle, 806-674-7796). Gift selections: 
Weathered Elements (Canyon) and amazon.com.   

Aiden Cabeldue and his bride to be on Sunday, April 14 in 
the Fellowship Hall. Both guys and girls are invited! 

Colby Townsley and Brittany Zotter on Saturday, April 20 
from 10 am to noon at the home of Kristin Vincent (37 
Jynteewood Circle, 806-674-7796). Selections are available 
at Target, Amazon and Thompson’s (Canyon).  

Donations for Terri Jones 
There is a donation box in the foyer for Terri Jones,  
Shannon’s mom. Feel free to drop off snacks, drinks, cards, 
or gift cards to show her we are thinking about her.   

Sewing Day 
There will be a Sewing Day on Thursday, March 28, from  
9 am to noon in room 31 at UCOC. All skill levels are 
welcome and encouraged to attend. If you have questions, 
contact Linda Bourn.  

Ongoing Health Concerns or Recovery 
Eleanor Ford            Gwen Moreland        Mary Stephens      
Linda Allen               Chrissy Warren         Jackie Clark 
Jonny Simmons       Rick Upton      Larry & Frankie McCrady 
Wanda Hufnagle     Candi Burlingame     Bill Burgoon 
Irma Holt                 Sue Hollingsworth     

Care Home Residents 
▪ Irma Holt, Sky West, rm 14  
▪ Annis Patton, Sky West, rm 15 

Prayers for Friends and Family 
▪ Clifford Rusler (Gwen & Ken’s brother) 
▪ Brenda Paschel’s sister, Denise 
▪ Lance Breshears (Brett’s father) 
▪ Sharla Moudy (Janet Crossland’s sister in law) 
▪ Sasha (Dixon) Medchill 
▪ Shelley Graham, sister of Shannon Jones 
▪ Dee Culbert (Lance’s father) 
▪ Susan Zouzalik (Kristin Vincent’s sister) 
▪ Scott Graves (Richard & Georgia’s son) 
▪ Jim Little (Amy Assiter’s father)  
▪ Kensey Thompson (friend of Chrissy Warren) 
▪ Sue Goodwin (mother of Jennifer Douglass) 
▪ Ben Shields (son of Brenda Davis)  

 

Sunday Morning Adult Bible Classes 
Chance Herron, Bob Shepard, Fellowship Hall,  
Evangelism Class 
David Lough, Chapel, Reading the Old Testament:  
A Survey  
Jon Page, Auditorium, University 101 
Virginia Stubbs, Ladies Class, James 

Wednesday Evening Adult Bible Classes 
Jerry Lawlis, The Theology of our Songs, Fellowship Hall 
R. Renner, One Another, Chapel 
Terri Bass & Terri Nickson, March 27, Ladies Class, 
Gleanings, Digging In, and More Stories  

Wednesday Morning Ladies Class Speakers 
March 27:  Donna McGee 
April 3:  Chance Herron (Luncheon) 
April 10:  Janet Crossland 
April 17:  Tori Cox 
April 24:  Macey Brown 
May 1:  Monty Robinson 
May 8:  Aime Myers (Luncheon)  

College Care Packages 
If you would like to financially help with the upcoming  
College Care Packages, contact Kristi Renner or donate in 
person to Kristi or Susan Clayton OR by Venmo at  
https://venmo.com/u/Kristi-Renner-2  
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